

Coleview Pre School Winter Newsletter 2021





OUR WOW BOARD

We have our wow board located in the main entrance. Any 'WOW' moments that your child may had at home, please write them down and bring them in for us to share these together.



Welcome back to all our children. We hope you all enjoyed your half term.

The cold weather is definitely upon us now. Please ensure that your child has a warm coat with them for every session, and appropriate footwear for outdoor weather.

** CHILDREN IN NEED **

Children are welcome to come to Pre School in their pyjamas or fancy dress on Wednesday 17th or Friday 19th to raise money for Children In Need. We will be asking for a voluntary donation of £1 in the hope to raise as much money as possible.



If your child is sick or unable to attend Pre-school sessions, then you will need to contact us on 01793 828688 and report the absence.

We need to be told of any child that has been tested for Covid-19, if the test is positive, we are required to report this to Ofsted, public health and the local authority.

POLITE REMINDER: Please do not send your child into pre school if they have very runny noses, coughs or a temperature.



The last day of term is **Friday 17**th **December 2020.**

We will look forwards to welcoming the children back to school on

Tuesday 4th January 2022.



We will be holding a **Christmas Party** for the Children during

the last week of term.

More details to follow.

Parents evenings will take place during the last week of November, Covid restrictions permitting. More details to follow.

Unfortunately, we have made the decision to cancel our **Stay & Play** sessions this term, due to increase in positive covid cases. We hope to reschedule this for the New Year.







Please remember if your child has had Calpol, Paracetamol or nurofen before their Pre-School session, then they will not be allowed in for that session.

The only medicines we will administer are the ones that have been prescribed by your doctor and they must contain the dispensing label and instructions on the medication. Please hand this medication to a member of staff. Do not leave it in your child's bag. This is for safety, as bags can be accessed by children in the room.

3 year old immunisations and nasal flu spray

Please note that we require you to keep your child home for 24 hours after these immunisations, due to possible side effects after.



Please can we ask all parents to ensure that when queuing in line for Pre-school, we ask that those children who have their scooters and bikes with them, to please dismount and wait patiently. The pavement is narrow, and we want to keep the parents and children safe while waiting in line. The car park is a very busy one, especially in the mornings. We thank you for your co-operation.

Lunch Boxes and Water Bottles

To encourage our children to drink plenty pf water during their session, please make sure they bring a named water bottle daily when they attend.

If your child is staying all day, please provide a healthy lunch box with an ice pack. This should be in line with the government recommendations. We recommend a savoury item, e.g. sandwich, crackers, pasta, rice or wrap. A dairy item such as cheese or yoghurt. Fruit and either crisps or cake.

These are only examples, and we understand every child eats different amounts. We do ask that left over take away food is not included. If any food is out of date, it will be removed and returned at the end of the session in line with our policy.

CHRISMAS HAMPER RAFFLE

We are asking for donations for our Christmas hamper raffle. Could we kindly ask that all donations are dropped off before the 10th December, as we will be picking the winners week commencing the 13th December.

Raffle tickets will be in the children's bags in due course. If you would like to buy anymore, please let us know.



FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE!

HELP!! Calling all Parents and Carers.....

We are asking for volunteers to join our Fundraising Committee. We would love to get this started again in January 2021!!

Every penny raised from our fundraising goes towards new resources for the Pre school.

If you can help please let us know. Thank you!!

